
FULL COUNCIL 

WEDNESDAY 14TH APRIL 2021 

TOWN CLERK’S UPDATE 

1.  PURPOSE OF THE REPORT 

 
1.1 To receive updates on actions arising from the previous meeting 

2. UPDATE 

Restoration of Gates & Railings, Bailey Park 
Final decision on top colour has been made by MCC Heritage Manager.  
Railings expected to be back in place early April. Main gates cannot be hung 
until the pillar is repaired in May. Gilding on gates will now be carried out off 
site.  
 
Resurfacing of hard courts areas 
Commencing 19th April for 2 weeks. Residents living nearby have received a 
letter notifying them of the works, hours of operation etc. 
 

 Public Toilets 
£30,000 contribution paid for 2020/21 with £45,000 agreed in 2021/22 subject 
to a revised SLA being agreed. Town Clerk sent a draft SLA to MCC, no 
response to date. 
 
Town Crew 
Two meetings held between MCC Nigel Leaworthy and Town Council reps to 
discuss the agreement. Draft agreement to be expected to be considered by 
the Town Council in May.  
 
RFO/Deputy Town Clerk Vacancy 
To be readvertised.  
 
Allotments & Community Gardens Survey 
Results sent to respondents, County Councillors and published on the Town 
Council website. Adopt a Garden scheme discussion underway with the 
company behind Our Monmouthshire app as this potentially offers a solution 
to the matching process. 
 
Abergavenny Community Trust 
Outdoor Play Scheme for which a small grant has been approved will go 
ahead in the summer. 
 
 

3. RECOMMENDATION 

3.1 Report to be noted 


